
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Sunday, April 7  9:00am  Worship & Fellowship 

    10:15am  BOLT (Sunday School) 

    10:15am  High Schl. & Mid. Schl. Meeting 

Tuesday, April 9  9:00am-2:00pm Office staffed 

Wednesday, April 10  9:00am-2:00pm  Office staffed 

    9:00am  Coffee at Caribou, all welcome 

    10:00am-11:00am Clean Slate group starts here 

    6:00pm  Confirmation/BAM meal 

    6:30pm  Confirmation/BAM class  

Saturday, April 13  12:30-1:00pm  Fresh Express Free Food Truck  

Sunday, April 14  9:00am  Worship & Listening Session 

    10:15am  BOLT, Fellowship 

 Thank you for supporting the ministry    
and mission of Trinity Lutheran Church! 
  3/31/24 - Attendance: 156  Online: 13 
 
             March Financial Report 
       Account Balances as of 3/31/2024 

           General Fund:       $8,563.81 

           Youth Org:            $4,598.06  

           Memorial Fund:  $17,565.75  

           WELCA:               $2,279.02 
 

                  March Numbers 

  Income:                             $21,997.45  

  Expenses                           $18,605.12  

  Adj Income Less Exp:      $  3,392.33  
 

                  YTD Numbers 

  Income:       $32,787.13 

  Expenses:       $30,385.60 

  Income Less Expenses:     $  2,401.58                          

Scan this QR code and you will  

be taken to Trinity’s “Give” page. 

Scroll all the way to the end for the 

yellow “donate” button. Thank you! 

You can sign up to help in worship on  

the sign-up sheet in the fellowship hall  

or online at:  trinityhammond.org 
 

Sunday, April 7 

Greeter: 

Usher:   Becky Fowler 

Acolyte: 

Reader:   Mandi Langman 

Slide show:  Emmalyn Kost 

Sound/Video:   Daryl Frank 

BOLT Teacher:  Mandi Langman 

        **************** 

Sunday, April 14 

Greeters:   

Ushers: Lee & Betty Jacobson 

Acolyte:    

Readers:      

Communion:  

Slide show:   Henry Pommier 

Sound/Video:  Matt Pommier 

BOLT Teacher:  Mandi Langman 

  April 7, 2024 

Happy Birthday  
  Judy Newton!  
     (April 8) 

          Contact us:  office 715-796-2788     trinitylutheranhammond@gmail.com  

                   More information about our programs:   www.trinityhammond.org 



 

Scholarships for High School Seniors– Deadline is April 28th 
Applications for the Trinity-Orville Owens Memorial Scholarship are available. Any 

member of Trinity Lutheran Church of Hammond who is continuing their education at 

any four-year, two-year, or vocational school and who has not previously received a 

Trinity-Orville Owens Memorial Scholarship is eligible. You may request an applica-

tion by sending an email to: trinitylutheranhammond@gmail.com, or you can pick one 

up from the Endowment Committee’s mailbox located in the Fellowship Hall.  Submit 

the application along with 2 letters of recommendation to:  Trinity Endowment Fund 

Treasurer, Trinity Lutheran Church, PO Box 68,Hammond, WI  54015.  Senior Recog-

nition Sunday will be May 19th. Scholarships will be announced on this date. 

Community Mental Health Benefit April 23 
   Join us at the annual mental health fundraiser sponsored by Trinity and the Barnboard 

Grill & Saloon in Roberts.  The event will be held on Tuesday, April 23 from 5-9 pm.  

Ten percent of all sales at the restaurant this night will go to the St. Croix Central 

School District Mental Health Programs, a big need in our communities. You are wel-

come to eat there or take food to go. There will be a donation bucket there also. If you 

are unable to attend but would like to make a donation, contact:  Betty Johnson at 715-

497-8086 or Alyssa at 715-245-1274.  You can also message Betty through the church 

Facebook post (search Trinity Lutheran Hammond) or share the post with others. 

    Another exciting feature of the fundraiser is a beautiful quilt being raffled, made by 

the ladies of Trinity. The raffle starts on Sunday, April 7th (today!) and ends on Tuesday 

at the Barnboard event. The winner will be drawn on Sunday, April 28th during the 

church services at Trinity. The cost for tickets is $5.00 for one or $10.00 for three. Stay 

tuned for more info on another raffle only happening at the Barnboard that night!        

WELCA  Morning of Renewal event April 20    

Women of the ELCA St. Croix Valley Conference are  

invited to the annual Morning of Renewal event. It will be held on Saturday, April 

20th at First Lutheran Church in New Richmond, with the opening program beginning 

at 9:00am. Speaker Ginny Rassier will talk on the theme “All My Deserts Are Rivers 

of Joy” (Isaiah 35:1-2). Lunch will follow. Registration is $15 at the door. An in-kind 

donation will be collected for Grace Place.  The church is at 218 County Road K. See 

poster in narthex for details. 

Meeting TODAY for Trinity Middle School & High School Youth  
You and your parents are invited to come talk about ideas for planning fun events,  
service projects, and times to meet. This meeting will take today, Sunday, April 7th 
following worship.  See you there!        

Prayer Requests:  Prayers for Homebound and those in Care Centers: Dorothy Hage, 
                                        Delores Heinbuch, Lenore Moll, and Steve Peterson.   
         Prayers for the family of Susan, Janet Yoder’s sister 
         Prayers for Jacki Peterson 
    
Prayer Point:   We give thanks for God's patience with us when we are skeptical of  
                                   God's presence in our lives, our purposes, and our mission.   

Spiritual Practice:  Practice thankfulness.  Watch for God’s good gifts in your life  
and your loved ones’ lives. Look for signs of Jesus’ resurrection life in events and  
people around you. 

Submit a Prayer Request:  Please fill out the blue prayer request sheet found in the  
sanctuary and place in the offering plate, or email: tlchwelca@gmail.com, or call the 
church office and leave a message at 715-796-2788. 

The Clean Slate Group 
Trinity will host a new AA and Al-anon group on Wednesday mornings from 10:00-
11:00 a.m. beginning this Wednesday, April 10th.  Please share this information so 
people in the wider community are aware of this new group.  

Interested in becoming a member of the church? 
New members will be received this spring. If you are interested in becoming part of the 
community of God's people at Trinity, please speak with Pastor Julie. An informational 
session will be planned to get acquainted, learn some basics of Lutheran faith, and of 
the work of the church.  

Listening to Longings and Losses 
On Sunday, April 14, at the end of an abbreviated worship, Pastor Julie will lead a con-
versation of the spiritual practice of lament. In times of change and transition, fear can 
bind people from pursuing faithful action together. Listening to fears and creating space 
to lament losses can help. Some questions to think about include: What's one wish you 
have for your congregation? What's something that used to happen (or used to be true) 
in the congregation that you wish would return? What's one thing you fear might be lost 
as your congregation moves into the future? What's something that has changed that 
you feel is a loss in the life of the congregation? The spiritual practice of listening is a 
time to be thoughtful about the overall mission of the congregation. Pastor Julie will 
frame the conversation according to the basic structure of a lament psalm.   


